
IN THE MATTER of the Resource 
Management Act 1991 

AND  

IN THE MATTER of the Queenstown Lakes 
Proposed District Plan 

AND 

IN THE MATTER of Hearing Stream 13: 
Queenstown Mapping 

MINUTE CONCERNING COUNCIL REQUEST 
 TO EXTEND TIME TO FILE REPLY 

1. By Memorandum dated 29 September 2017, the Council has sought an extension 
to the time allowed for it to file its reply in respect of Submission 827 (Gibbston 
Valley Station Limited) to Wednesday, 11 October 2017. 

2. The request is a result of our Minute of the same date requesting a joint witness 
statement in respect of amended PDP provisions filed by counsel for Gibbston 
Valley Station Limited on 28 September 2017. 

3. We agree to this request.  First, it is appropriate that Mr Buxton’s reply statement 
not be lodged earlier than the joint witness statement.  Second, as counsel’s 
Memorandum notes, Mr Buxton is to file other reply statements on 11 October.  
Finally, we are the only people affected by the timing of filing the reply and we are 
satisfied that it will not disrupt our deliberation and reporting process. 

For the Hearing Panel 

 
Denis Nugent (Chair) 

29 September 2017 


